
MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

AB 939 Local Task Force Meeting

Wednesday, November 5, 2008
Suite 200-A Conference Room

65 Mitchell Blvd., San Rafael

MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT
Tom Gaffney, Ross Valley Cities
Michael Frost, JPA Staff
Patricia Garbarino, Marin Sanitary
Eric Lueder, JPA Staff
Jon Elam, Tamalpais CSD


Tamara Hull, Sustainable San Rafael
Tania Levy, Unincorporated Area
OTHERS PRESENT
Steve McCaffrey, Redwood Empire Disp.
Tony Reynolds, Renew Computers
David Haskell, Sustainable Marin
Dee Johnson, Novato Disposal
MEMBERS ABSENT
Greg Christie, Bay Cities (Alternate)

Terry Cosgrove, San Rafael
Ramin Khany, Redwood Landfill

Loretta Figueroa, Almonte Sanitary District

Matt McCarron, Novato

Trip Allen, Sierra Club

Call to Order. The Local Task Force (LTF) meeting came to order at 9:05 AM.  
1. Open Time for Public Comment.  No comments were received from the public.  
2. Approval of JPA Local Task Force Minutes. M/s Elam, Levy to approve the October 1, 2008 meeting minutes. Motion approved unanimously.
3. Construction and Demolition Materials Presentation by CIWMB. Staff reported that the presentation was cancelled due to CIWMB staff illness. 
4. California Product Stewardship Council (CPSC)-Producer Responsibility. Staff reported that the JPA is a member of the CPSC and gives funding for legislation and membership fees. Members discussed possible meetings with Heidi Sanborn of CPSC, Materials Intensity Index and legislation tracking. Staff stated that the JPA is also a member of the Association of Bay Area Governments (ABAG), and the Bay Area Recycling and Outreach Coalition (BayROC). Staff reported on the role of Extended Producer Responsibility (EPR) and discussed the JPA’s resolution along with other jurisdictions that have adopted resolutions.  

5. JPA Budget FY 08/09. LTF members questioned organization of the approved budget including account names and numbers. Staff explained expenditures, staff costs, disposal fees and the Zero Waste contract. Staff explained that the FY 08-09 budget was increased to accommodate the Zero Waste Feasibility Plan and associated staffing demands. Members discussed source separation issues and Landfill fees.
6. Plastics and Brown Goods Diversion.  Members discussed pricing per ton of material and the lack of domestic incentive for paper and paper products as well as the promotion of reusing and not just recycling products. The LTF discussed the possibility of making a recommendation to the JPA to expand outreach for reusable materials.  Members discussed the possibility of creating a “One Thing a Day” campaign that would encourage citizens to undertake one environmental task a day.  LTF members will generate ideas for implementation and outreach. 
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